
 

 

Weekly Report from Assemblyman Charles D. Fall 

December 16, 2021 

  

Bobbie Lewis Jr. Playground Renaming  

I am thrilled that we were able to honor Bobbie Lewis Jr. legacy by renaming the newly 

renovated playground at the heart of Mariners Harbor after him. I want to thank Parks and 

Recreation for working swiftly and diligently with my office to make this possible. Bobbie 

impacted the lives of countless kids with his basketball programs, including my own, so it is only 

right that now a new generation of kids will grow up playing basketball at a playground named 

after him. I look foward to sharing the memories I have of Bobbie when I bring my kids here. 

   

 



Upcoming Events 

  

2021 North Shore Winter Wonderland Toy/Coat Giveaway 

 



 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Van Duzer Street Civic Association Holiday Tree Lighting in Tappen Park 

       

Holiday Toy Giveaway  - Port Richmond  



 
 

Holiday Toy Giveaway - New Brighton  



 

District 61 News 

  

SIUC Environmental Justice Mixed Media & Environmental Justice Award Project 

I want to congratulate all the deserving honorees and inspiring youth leaders highlighted at the SI 

Urban Center environmental justice awards project.  



  

 
  

Central Family Life Center Holiday Giveaway  

I am so proud that my office had the opportunity to be a part of The Central Family Life Center's 

coat and toy giveaway last weekend. The families of our community were met with amazing 

volunteers and staff that provided food, drinks and presents for the children. I want to thank the 

center and all who worked to put this together. 



    

 

 

Updates from Albany  

Governor Hochul this week announced masks will be required to be worn in all indoor public 

places unless businesses or venues implement a vaccine requirement. This is a major action to 

address the winter surge comes as COVID-19 cases and hospitalization have spiked recently to 

be in alignment with the CDC guidelines for communities with substantial and high 

transmission.   

• This determination is based on the State's weekly seven-day case rate as well as 

increasing hospitalizations.  

• The new business and venue requirements extend to both patrons and staff.  

• This measure is effective Dec. 13, 2021 until Jan. 15, 2022, after which the State will re-

evaluate based on current conditions.  

• The new measure brings added layers of mitigation during the holidays when more time 

is spent indoors shopping, gathering, and visiting holiday-themed destinations. 



• Since Thanksgiving, the statewide seven-day average case rate has increased by 43% and 

hospitalizations have increased by 29%. While the percentage of New Yorkers 

fully vaccinated continues to increase—gaining 2% from Thanksgiving weekend to 

now—the uptick is not fast enough to completely curb the spread of the virus, 

particularly among communities with low vaccination coverage.  

Business/Venue Proof of Vaccination Requirement     

Businesses and venues that implement a proof of vaccination requirement must ensure that 

anyone 12 years of age or older is fully vaccinated before entering indoors. Businesses/venues 

can accept Excelsior Pass, Excelsior Pass Plus, SMART Health Cards issued outside of New 

York State, full-course vaccination through NYC COVID Safe app, a CDC Vaccination Card, or 

another official immunization record. 

In accordance with CDC's definition, fully vaccinated is defined as 14 days past an individual's 

last vaccination dose in their initial vaccine series (14 days past the second shot of a two-dose 

Pfizer-Biotech or Moderna vaccine; 14 days past the one-shot Janssen/Johnson & Johnson 

vaccine). The State also accepts WHO-approved vaccines for these purposes. Parents and 

guardians can retrieve and store an Excelsior Pass and/or Excelsior Pass Plus for children or 

minors under legal guardianship.     

Vaccines for children ages 5 – 11 have only been available since November 2021. Therefore, in 

order to enter a business or venue that implements a proof of vaccination requirement, children 

ages 5 – 11 only must show proof of having had at least one dose of the COVID-19 vaccination.  

Vaccines have been available for 16–17-year-olds since April 2021 and for 12—15-year-olds 

since May 2021. At the time of the determination, 63% of the 12 – 17 age group has been fully 

vaccinated in New York State. 

Business/Venue Mask-Wearing Requirement     

Businesses and venues that implement a mask requirement must always ensure all patrons past 

their second birthday and medically able to tolerate a face covering wear a mask while 

indoors outside of physical eating or drinking.   

Continued Masking Requirements     

Unvaccinated individuals continue to be responsible for wearing masks, in accordance 

with federal CDC guidance. Further, the State's masking requirements continue to be in effect 

for pre-K to grade 12 schools, public transit, homeless shelters, correctional facilities, nursing 

homes, and health care settings per CDC guidelines.     

New York State and the State's Department of Health continue to strongly recommend mask-

wearing in all public indoor settings as an added layer of protection, even when not required. 

Children 2 - 5 who remain ineligible for vaccination must wear a proper-fitting mask.  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fepass.ny.gov%2Fhome&data=04%7C01%7CChristina.Levin%40digital.ny.gov%7C9b811a4406f54896961608d9bc239fdd%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637747683448842685%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=QkWefhwKa9eCmHJRkS3%2BOhJhd8wJTfLmE3ar8RaWAnU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fepass.ny.gov%2Fhome&data=04%7C01%7CChristina.Levin%40digital.ny.gov%7C9b811a4406f54896961608d9bc239fdd%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637747683448852643%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=DM5EsJYoPhjQryZDh9e85ZzBRekVSKjaI74c%2F%2FGI7ls%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapps.apple.com%2Fus%2Fapp%2Fnyc-covid-safe%2Fid1565213506&data=04%7C01%7CChristina.Levin%40digital.ny.gov%7C9b811a4406f54896961608d9bc239fdd%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637747683448852643%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=hmW7DSkSXeXYzh4GCjocaxklStsM%2FxvAVhHiVZH3WAA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fvaccines%2Ffully-vaccinated-guidance.html&data=04%7C01%7CAshley.Struble%40digital.ny.gov%7C97232375e94245c3c12b08d9bbec510b%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637747446057072763%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=7lzEkcGzWYZ%2FOkdJkm1Ed9pPxrrpDLW2d4fVbaxyly4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.health.ny.gov%2Fsystem%2Ffiles%2Fdocuments%2F2021%2F09%2Fschool-guidance_0.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CAshley.Struble%40digital.ny.gov%7C97232375e94245c3c12b08d9bbec510b%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637747446057072763%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=GvuShtsoEUXqBlxshiKuyT0jlPtJt05Zur9qbOnf7kQ%3D&reserved=0


COVID-19 vaccines and booster doses are free and widely available statewide. New Yorkers can 

visit vaccines.gov, text their ZIP code to 438829, or call 1-800-232-0233 to find nearby 

locations.  

• To schedule an appointment at a state-run mass vaccination site, New Yorkers can visit 

the Am-I-Eligible site. New Yorkers can also contact their health care provider, county 

health departments, Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHCs), rural health centers, 

or pharmacies.  

“I realize that we all have been in this tireless fight for well over a year.  We must all remain 

vigilant and follow the suggested guidelines and recommendations from the healthcare and viral 

pandemic professionals as we continue this fight to get back to normalcy.”   

 

  

 

Critical Updates, New Policies, and Testing Locations to Protect You and Your Community 

1. Governor Kathy Hochul Signed Package of Legislation to Support Small Businesses. 

Governor Hochul signed a package of legislation to increase State agency support of 

small businesses in New York. The legislation will create a small business liaison with 

the Departments of Agriculture and Markets, Environmental Conservation, Labor, 

Transportation, and Taxation and Finance.  

2. Eligible individuals can schedule vaccine appointments by contacting: 

• The NYC Vaccine hotline at 877-829-4692 or clicking here 

• The NYS hotline at 888-364-3065 or clicking here 

• SOMOS, a community health provider at 833-766-6769  

• Eligible individuals will have to fill out a screening form and attest to being in 

an eligible category. Anyone who is NOT eligible for vaccination, should not sign 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcovid19vaccine.health.ny.gov%2Fbooster-doses&data=04%7C01%7CAshley.Struble%40digital.ny.gov%7C97232375e94245c3c12b08d9bbec510b%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637747446057072763%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=KBloPfOm502%2BMvvW9wM9ajx3RNTtTHpbd3%2BlY%2FrDQyQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fam-i-eligible.covid19vaccine.health.ny.gov%2F&data=04%7C01%7CAshley.Struble%40digital.ny.gov%7C97232375e94245c3c12b08d9bbec510b%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637747446057072763%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=rM0y7mj%2BOf4E6VckY%2BKo7N7VW8acBkUKJR96rD8xTTI%3D&reserved=0
https://www.governor.ny.gov/news/governor-hochul-signs-package-legislation-support-small-businesses
http://vaccinefinder.nyc.gov/
https://am-i-eligible.covid19vaccine.health.ny.gov/
https://forms.ny.gov/s3/vaccine
https://forms.ny.gov/s3/vaccine


up for an appointment. Click here to find updated vaccine eligibility lists, 

vaccine locations near you, and schedule a vaccine appointment when eligible. 

• Click here for a COVID-19 vaccine fact sheet. 

3. Review the State guidelines for travelers arriving in New York State. 

• View the Test-and-Trace Corps COVID-19 Wait Times Dashboard for estimated wait 

times for NYC Health + Hospitals COVID-19 testing locations. This wait time 

information is updated by site staff every two hours.  

• Use the DOH map to find all State-run testing sites. 

• Click here for a full list of NYC Health + Hospitals walk-in testing sites 

available at no cost to you on the North Shore.  

• Use the Phone-a-Clinician program with Health + Hospitals, by calling (844) 

NYC-4NYC. Call to connect with a medical provider free of charge seven days a 

week from 9 AM - 9 PM. 

• Individuals that are unable to safely isolate themselves at home may be afforded a 

free temporary hotel room. Click here to learn more or call (844) 692-4692. 

Please click here if you have any further questions. 

 

Crucial Resources to Support and Aid Your Everyday Needs 

1. Our children have faced many challenges throughout the pandemic. Now they’re 

back at school and being asked to return to normalcy, but this school year is 

anything but normal. That’s why the UFT’s Positive Learning Collaborative (PLC) 

is offering free, confidential mental health sessions to students and to parents calling 

on their children's behalf. Hours of Operation: Monday-Friday: 8:30 A.M. to 12 

P.M. Saturday: 9:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M. Call 212-709-3222 or Text "PLC" to 43961 

  

2. The New York State Homeowner Assistance Fund (NYS HAF) is a federally funded 

program dedicated to assisting homeowners who are at risk of default, foreclosure 

or displacement as result of a financial hardship caused by the COVID-19 

pandemic. The program will begin accepting applications January 3, 2022.  

In the meantime, we encourage you to review the Application Guide which includes a 

list of documents you may need when you are ready to submit your application. 

Administered by the New York State government’s affordable housing agency, NYS 

Homes & Community Renewal (HCR), in partnership with a non-profit, Sustainable 

Neighborhoods, an organization dedicated to foreclosure prevention and homeownership 

preservation. 

3. The 2021-2022 Regular HEAP Benefit opened October 1, 2021 

What is HEAP? The Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP) helps low-income 

people pay the cost of heating their homes. How does it work? If you are eligible, you 

https://www1.nyc.gov/site/doh/covid/covid-19-vaccine-locations.page
https://www1.nyc.gov/site/doh/covid/covid-19-vaccine-locations.page
https://www1.nyc.gov/site/doh/covid/covid-19-vaccine-facts.page
https://coronavirus.health.ny.gov/covid-19-travel-advisory
https://coronavirus.health.ny.gov/covid-19-travel-advisory
https://www.nychealthandhospitals.org/test-and-trace/
https://coronavirus.health.ny.gov/find-test-site-near-you
https://www.nychealthandhospitals.org/covid-19-testing-sites/#statenisland
https://www.nychealthandhospitals.org/covid-19-testing-sites/#statenisland
https://www1.nyc.gov/site/helpnownyc/get-help/covid-19-hotel-program.page
https://on.nyc.gov/2DlH4sT
https://www.nyhomeownerfund.org/application-guide
https://www.nyhomeownerfund.org/s/NYCHAF-Documents-Checklist-11152021vB.pdf
https://www.ny.gov/services/apply-heating-and-cooling-assistance-heap


may receive one regular HEAP benefit per season and could also be eligible for an 

emergency HEAP benefit if you are in impending danger of running out of fuel or having 

your utility service shut off. Are HEAP benefits available year-round? No, the 

application period normally begins in early to mid-November and continues into the 

winter, until funding for the program runs out. 

  

4. Free SNAP Assistance - See the flyer below 

 
  

5. It’s important to submit an SBA Loan Application - After you apply for disaster 

assistance from FEMA, you may be referred to the U.S. Small Business Administration. 

If you are referred to SBA, you should complete and submit the application. If your 

application is approved, you are not obligated to accept the SBA disaster loan but failure 

to submit the application may disqualify you from other possible FEMA assistance, such 

as disaster-related car repairs, essential household items and other expenses. SBA disaster 

loans are the largest source of federal disaster recovery funds for survivors.  In planning 

your recovery, give yourself the widest possible set of options. Submitting the application 

makes it possible for homeowners and renters to be considered for additional FEMA 

grants. Applicants may apply online using SBA’s secure website at 

DisasterLoanAssistance.sba.gov or they may email DisasterCustomerService@SBA.gov 

for more information on SBA’s disaster assistance program. Applicants may also call 

SBA’s Customer Service Center at 800-659-2955 or email 

disastercustomerservice@sba.gov for more information on SBA disaster assistance. 

6. If you’re a renter having trouble paying your rent, utilities, or other housing costs – 

or if you’re a landlord trying to stay afloat with tenants in this situation – help may 

http://www.disasterloan.sba.gov/
mailto:FOCE-Help@SBA.gov
mailto:disastercustomerservice@sba.gov


be available. State and local programs are distributing billions of dollars in rental 

assistance to help renters stay housed during the pandemic. Visit the CFPB’s Rental 

Assistance Finder to find out what this means for you and what you can do.  The 

CFPB’s site also includes resources to help renters and landlords understand other 

resources to help navigate various financial hardships related to the pandemic. 

7. Staten Island Legal Services wants to help you. If you need free legal help during the 

COVID-19 crisis, for matters of immigration, foreclosure, small business advice, and 

more, call them at 718-233-6480. 

https://www.consumerfinance.gov/coronavirus/mortgage-and-housing-assistance/renter-protections/find-help-with-rent-and-utilities/?utm_source=vanity&utm_medium=outreach&utm_campaign=renthelp
https://www.consumerfinance.gov/coronavirus/mortgage-and-housing-assistance/renter-protections/find-help-with-rent-and-utilities/?utm_source=vanity&utm_medium=outreach&utm_campaign=renthelp


    

 

8. Project Hospitality provides a wide range of services to our communities. From 

vaccinations to mental health guidance to help applying for rental assistance. See flyers below 

for more information. 



   

 



    

        

9.  The Central Family Life Center is now accepting applications for their free Career 

Training Programs. Call (718) 273-8414 ext.8 and see the flyer below for more 

information. 



 
  



10. Learn to Save Lives. Teens ages 16 and up can receive a free YMCA lifeguard 

certification. 

 



11. St. Ann's Creative Learning Center has open enrollment right now. Call 718-273-5371 

for more information. 

 

12. Small Business Resources:  

• For counseling and help services through SBS click here. 

• Procurement Center Representatives (PCRs) help small businesses win federal 

contracts. PCRs view many federal acquisition and procurement strategies 

before they’re announced. This enables them to influence opportunities that 

should be set aside for small businesses. PCRs also conduct market research, 

assist small businesses with payment issues, provide counseling on the 

contracting process, and more. 

• Subcontracting Program Assistance (SPA) can help you with subcontracting 

questions after a contract is awarded. SPA can help you with tools to match 

prime contractors and subcontractors, help small businesses market their 

services to prime contractors, and more. 

• SBA Learning Center. The SBA offers free online courses to help small 

businesses understand government contracting. You can find these video 

classes in the SBA Learning Center. 

 

https://www.sba.gov/federal-contracting/counseling-help
https://www.sba.gov/federal-contracting/counseling-help
https://www.sba.gov/federal-contracting/counseling-help/procurement-center-representative-directory
mailto:Subcontracting@sba.gov
https://www.sba.gov/tools/sba-learning-center/search/training/government-contracting


Useful Events and Opportunities 

  

1. Roc-A-Natural Holiday Pop-up-Shop. Shop Small Businesses for the perfect gifts. 

 

 
  

2. The BJ House Community and Friends - Community Feed up and Winter Coats 

Distribution. Saturday, December 18th at 12PM. Located at 49 Tompkins ave, SI, 

NY.  



 

 
3. Saturday, Dec 18th, at Noon, wreaths will be laid on Veterans graves throughout 

our country, by request of Congress. Join our community in Port Richmond to 

honor 40+ Veterans who fought in the American Revolution, War of 1812, and Civil 

War -- who gave us this nation we love. 



 
  

4. December 21st and 22nd join Metroplus Health and La Colmena for a Coat and PJ 

Giveaway 

 



 
  

5. MetroPlusHealth would like to take this opportunity to invite everyone to their NYC 

Residence Career Fair & Health Awareness Event in partnership with Policy 

Research International, Jobs-Plus, EQUUS, WFS and Muslim Sisters of Staten 

Island.  



 

     

6. The Forest Ave. Comeunity Fridge is a group from Mariners Harbor looking to help 

out our community with Food Insecurity. 



 

  

Sincerely, 

 
Charles D. Fall 

Member of Assembly 

  

ALBANY OFFICE: Room 534, Legislative Office Building, Albany, NY 12248. 518-455-

4677, FAX 518-455-5946 

DISTRICT OFFICE: 853 Forest Avenue, Staten Island, New York 10310. 718-442-9932, 

FAX 718-442-9942 



  
 


